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THE ASSOCIATION OF CHARTERED PHYSIOTHERAPISTS IN RESPIRATORY CARE

Minutes of the 2013 AGM, held as an on-line AGM in May 2016, via weblink to an online survey (www.surveymonkey.com)











Action
	Present
	Lizzie Grillo
	Chair

	
	 42 members ‘attended’ the AGM and voted on the papers and motions presented.
	

	1. 
	Introduction
	

	
	Lizzie Grillo, current Chair, invited members of the ACPRC to join the AGM by reviewing the papers posted on-line and voting for or against the proposals within them. The invitation was sent via the ACPRC eNewsletter which is distributed monthly to members.

	

	2. 
	Committee Structure
	

	
	This year a complete review of the ACPRC Structure and Process documents were completed. The aim of this review was to ask the questions: How are we doing? What can we do better? What scaffolding does the ACPRC need in order to deliver the vision that our members would get the most benefit from? This review was completed in December 2015 and approached this challenge by having a series of workshops and strategy exercises to engage an open discussion of the role of our group. Moreover we also looked at all our structural processes with the aim to review how effectively we work as a team. We were keen to understand any mismatch between our intentions of the committee and the expectations of the wider membership, including our stakeholders. Our overall aim was to consider how to develop further as a committee and to expand the benefits to members of being part of this growing network. 

Major changes were completed in the ACPRC Values and Vision. This was reflected in the updated constitution, detailing the new committee structure. As well as this all of the ACPRC process documents were review and collated in our Operations Manual. 
The aim of our new Operating Procedures are to help the 

committee work more efficiently and transparently.  

This review has highlighted the challenges of a voluntary and often changing committee, and aims to provide some structure and permanence to our processes. 

We are continuing to use 2016 to establish such processes and hope this will enable our committee to develop in strength, visible to both our members and stakeholders.

These changes are too significant to reflect in these minutes, but are available to review on our website.

The New Committee Structure was proposed by Lizzie Grillo (Chair) and seconded by the whole committee. 42 members voted to agree these changes.


	

	3.
	Annual Report
	

	
	The Chair presented the annual report for 2015 and stated that the report outlined the activities and achievements of the ACPRC during 2015. It had been a busy but productive year for the ACPRC committee with great progress in developing our online presence. Moreover significant work had been completed in developing our short course programme and On call project.
The Chair invited members to take the opportunity to see what the ACPRC had achieved, and to provide feedback or ideas for the future. Comments were made very positively about this progress. Members were pleased with the progress but also keen to see further activity within the On call project. A member was keen for the ACPRC to ensure that managers were involved in the On Call project as well. This would be discussed at the next committee meeting in September 2016.

	

	4.
	Statement of Association’s Accounts
	

	
	The Chair stated that the accounts and the treasurer’s report had been prepared by Mel Curtis, who was Treasurer for the ACPRC during 2015. 
The accounts for the year of 2015 show a deficit in income of £10,185.91. This compares to a deficit of £3225.04 in 2014, and £4593.40 in 2013. This was due to a mixture of hosting our conference at a significantly lower cost to members, and therefore resulting in a deficit. Moreover two Away Days were held in 2015 (Jan 2015 and Dec 2015) so double the accommodation and travel expenses were incurred.
The accounts were proposed by Ian Culligan (Vice Chair, ACPRC) and seconded by Lizzie Grillo (Chair, ACPRC). The Treasurer’s report and statement of accounts had been published on the ACPRC website and were available for 1 month for members to review. 42 members voted to accept the accounts and no comments were received.
The 2015 accounts were accepted.


	

	5.
	ACPRC constitution and Operations and Policy Manual
	

	
	The Chair stated that every year at the January Away Day, the ACPRC committee reviews the constitution and mission statement to ensure that it reflects the aims and purpose of the ACPRC. 
The ACPRC Aims and Objectives for 2016 were also detailed within the annual report for members to review. 
The 2016 constitution was proposed by Lizzie Grillo(Chair, ACPRC) and seconded by Ian Culligan (Vice Chair, ACPRC). The constitution had been published via the ACPRC website and was available for 1 month for members to review. 42 members voted to accept the constitution (page 6 of operation manual) and the Operations and Policy manual in full.
The 2016 constitution and Operations and Policy Manual was accepted.

	

	6.
	Re-election of officers
	

	
	The re-election of officers took place through on-line election and voting in November 2015, in order that officers may be in post for the start of the ACPRC financial and operational year commencing 1 January 2016. Rachel Colclough was elected a ‘Long Term Conditions Champion (the renamed ‘chronic disease champion’), Charlotte Pereria was elected to the role of surgical champion treasurer, Robyn Stiger was elected to the post of Respiratory Review Editor and Emma Chaplin was elected to the post of journal co-editor.

	

	7.
	Subscription Rise
	

	
	The subscription fee of £40 has remained static for a number of years. Subscription to the ACPRC now offers a number of additional benefits including automatic membership to the International Confederation of Cardio-Respiratory Physical Therapists (ICCrPT). Additionally, membership now includes free places on a number of short courses hosted in the UK by the ACPRC. In 2015, the ACPRC was approved by HM Revenue and Customs as an approved organisation eligible for tax relief. This means members can now claim tax relief on their membership subscription. For 

these reasons, it is suggested the annual subscription fee will be increased to £50. Additional funds raised will facilitate further work toward the bi-annual conference and the provision of free study days.

The subscription rise was proposed by Mel Curtis (Tresurer) and seconded by Ian Culligan (Vice Chair). 34 members voted to accept this rise and 8 members voted to not accept this rise.
The subscription rise was therefore accepted.


	

	7.
	Any other business / comments
	

	
	No other business was tabled.

	

	8.
	Date of next meeting
	

	
	To be agreed, April/May 2016
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